MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF TOWN COUNCIL TOWN OF BREMEN, INDIANA OCTOBER 4, 2022

The Town Council of the Town of Bremen, Indiana, met in a special session at 4:30 p.m. on Tuesday, October 4, 2022, at the Bremen Town Hall pursuant to notice previously posted. Council members Michael Leman, William Daily and Rick Graverson were present. Also present were Trend Weldy, Director of Operations; Henry Aguayo, Water Department; Chief Brad Kile, Police Department; Keith Fraine, Cemetery Sexton; Brian Main, Park Department; Austin Langdon, Superintendent of the Street Department; Matt Cunningham, Superintendent of the Wastewater Department; Chief Matt Neher, Fire Department; and Janet Anglemyer, Clerk-Treasurer.

CLERK-TREASURER: Ms. Anglemyer presented Ordinance 8-2022-2, the revised 2023 budget ordinance, for first reading. Ms. Anglemyer explained that we were notified by our DLGF Field Representative, Wayne Hudson, that we had \$103,849 of levy to be captured, if desired. To realize the levy, we had to begin the budget process over. After a brief discussion, Mr. Graverson made a motion to approve Ordinance 8-2022-2 on first reading, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays.

ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Daily made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Rick Graverson and carried by a vote of 3 ayes, 0 nays.

Michael Leman, President

ATTEST:

Janet M. Anglemyer, Clerk-Treasucer

Town of Bremen

